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Doing so was resource-intensive and occasionally unproductive: some companies declined to respond or 
stated that they choose not to disclose country-specific data, leaving us without the decision-relevant 
information that would enable us to assess our exposure and proximity to Russia. 

 
We appreciate the Commission has taken steps towards expanding transparency by releasing the 

“Sample Letter regarding disclosure pertaining to Russia’s invasion of Ukraine and related supply chain issues.” 
We urge the Commission to expand the Sample Comment Letter to require more consistent, comparable, and 
decision useful disclosures related to Russia and Belarus including: 

 
● Quantitative financial and operational information on revenues, expenses, assets and liabilities, 

and the extent of operations related to Russia and Belarus including information on taxes paid or 
owed to Russian or Belarusian governmental entities – with a particular emphasis on the ways in 
which they have been asked or ordered to implement the partial mobilization decree; 

● Statements on the direct or indirect use of the consolidated entity’s products or services by the 
Russian or Belarusian government or any sanctioned entity and a description of Know Your 
Customer (KYC) or other compliance procedures in place in relation to such use; 

● Statements as to divestments or exits from Russia and Belarus in the case of issuers who have 
made public statements of intentions to divest or exit; and  

● Information regarding proximity to the human rights risks associated with the invasion.  
 
In conclusion, Miller/Howard supports the Petitioners’ request for supplemental rulemaking as a 

necessary step to protect investors' rights and make informed decisions regarding their assets. The voluntary 
information currently being offered by companies on their ties to Russia and Belarus is insufficient for investors 
to understand their proximity to material risks. To ensure investors have consistent, comparable, and decision 
useful information, we also urge the SEC to adapt the Sample Letter and enforce our proposed requirements as 
the standard for material disclosures regarding Russia, Belarus, and their unlawful war of aggression against 
Ukraine.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration,  
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